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Some say October is a dividing line between seasons, while it also marks the half time of my tenure
of Chairmanship of Tung Wah Group of Hospitals. In the past six months, | have had a packed yet
meaningful schedule. It is gratifying to see many activities and services being rolled out smoothly as
planned, and that would not have been possible without the solidarity and diligence from our Board
Members and the TWGHs team. Recently, with the pandemic being gradually brought under control
in Hong Kong, some large-scale events could be held under strict anti-epidemic measures. Among all,
the highly anticipated Joint Dinner of the Boards 2020/2021 and 2021/2022 was successfully held
during the month. | would like to express my sincere gratitude to the Hon. TSUI Ying Wai, Caspar, JP,
Secretary for Home Affairs, as well as all the predecessors and guests, for gracing the event and
sharing our joy amidst their busy schedules. Looking forward, my fellow Board Members and | will
always hold fast to our original intention of “serving members of the public”, and walk alongside with
all sectors of the community to accomplish the governance motto “Benevolence and Virtuous Deeds
to the Benefit of All”.

Nurturing young people to contribute to our Country and Hong Kong was mentioned in the latest
Policy Address. TWGHSs has always been investing resources and rendering services to support youth
development, including the Project YEE (Youth « Entrepreneurship « Empowerment) which extends
support to Hong Kong young people who are interested in entrepreneuring in the Greater Bay Area,
encouraging them to pursue their dreams and give back to our homeland. The 18 winning teams will
each receive a grant of $400,000 in addition to being provided with entrepreneurship training
workshops and professional consultation on legal and accounting areas. Once again, | would like to
thank the Hon. TSUI Ying Wai, Casper, JP for taking the time to officiate at the kick-off ceremony. At
the ceremony, it was very touching and contenting to witness the teams exerting every effort to
present to guests their entrepreneurial projects, showcasing their enthusiasm and confidence with
genuine smiles. These exactly demonstrate the strengths of our Hong Kong young people. Taking this
opportunity, | would like to encourage every Hong Kong youth to keep fighting for their dreams
with passion and perseverance, to create a brighter future for themselves, for Hong Kong, and for
our Country.

Last month, we also carried out a number of fund-raising activities, including “Wai Yuen Tong proudly
presents: TWGHs « CGSE « HKTBC Charity Bowling Tournament”. | would like to thank Mrs. TSE LING
Kit Ching, Cherry, GBS, JP, Permanent Secretary for Home Affairs, for officiating at the event and
supporting charity in person.

It is never too late to pursue dreams. Even in their twilight years, the elderly can have remarkable
achievements and live life to the fullest. In celebration of the 5th anniversary of the elders’ orchestra
“TWGHs E Major Ensemble”, TWGHSs organised a concert graced by the presence of Mr. LEUNG
Chung Tai, Gordon, JP, Director of Social Welfare, as an officiating guest. 60 members of the orchestra
gave a riveting performance which has totally captivated the audience with their beautiful melodies.
One of the members, the 74-year-old Madam FUNG with hearing problems, did not start learning
double bass until the age of 60 but managed to defeat depression with music. Her gaze was filled with
passion for life and fervour for music when she was performing on stage. The “never-too-old-to-learn”
spirit vividly exhibited on Madam FUNG is a really good example for us to follow.

The charitable cause shall go on. The reputable fund-raising event “Tung Wah Charity Gala 2021” will
be held together with a series of prelude activities, such as charity rides, fund-raising at public and
private housing estates, as well as the “Charity Chinese Medicine Consultation Day”. | sincerely call
on all sectors of the community and the general public to continue their support for TWGHSs. Let’s
move on hand in hand towards the goal of “benefiting from society, giving back to society” so as to
bring the nectar of life to different people and the gift of joy to every household!

TAM Chun Kwok, Kazaf, Chairman
Tung Wah Group of Hospitals
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Wai Yuen Tong proudly presents:
TWGHs - CGSE - HKTBC
Charity Bowling Tournament

The Tournament was successfully held at South China Athletic Association
Bowling Centre. All the proceeds raised will be used to support the development
of art and music of TWGHSs students. It is anticipated that students can develop
their full potentials and make contributions to society through the implementation
of “all-round education”.

.

BHEEEE (G5)
—EEHFREBRE %k%i%ﬁ;ﬁr'% o

Mr. TAM Chun Kwok, Kazaf (right 6), the Chairman, officiated at the
Kick-off Ceremony along with Guests of Honour, representative of Title
Sponsor, members of the Organising Committee and Event Ambassador.
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Mr. TAM Chun Kwok, Kazaf (right 7),
the Chairman, along with Guest of Honour
Mrs. TSE LING Kit Ching, Cherry, GBS, JP
(right 6), Permanent Secretary for Home
Affairs and other guests actively took part
to support the tournament.
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Mr. TAM Chun Kwok, Kazaf (right 1), the Chairman, and
Mrs. MAK TANG Wai Man, Vivian (left 1), Title Sponsor
cum Chairman of the Organising Committee, presented
trophy to the champion of Enterprises Team under
Wai Yuen Tong Cup.






